
 

 
 
 
 

October 17, 2018 

Ontario Energy Board 
PO Box 2319, 27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4 

 
Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 

 

Dear Ms. Walli: 
 

RE: Energy+ Inc. 2019 Cost of Service Application (EB-2018-0028) 
Response to Customer’s Letter of Comment 

 
Please find attached Energy+ Inc.’s response to a Letter of Comment filed on the Ontario 
Energy Board website, on September 24, 2018. 

 
We have included a copy of the original letter of comment from the customer followed by 
Energy+ Inc.’s response to the customer. 

 
Sincerely, 
ENERGY+ INC. 

 

 
Sarah Hughes, CPA, CA, C.Dir. 
Chief Financial Officer 

 
Encls. 



 
  

Letter of Comment: Mr. Michael Stebbing 



  



 

 
October 17, 2018 

 
 

Mr. Michael Stebbing 
 
 

Dear Mr. Stebbing: 
 

Thank you for your Letter of Comment submitted to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) with respect to 
Energy+ Inc.’s proposed Cost of Service Rate Application (the “Application”) for changed rates effective 
January 1, 2019.  We appreciate all customer feedback and the time you took to submit your comments. 

 
You have raised a few concerns in your Letter of Comment, which Energy+ Inc. (Energy+) would like the 
opportunity to respond to and provide additional information, that may be helpful in gaining a better 
understanding of our Application.   

 
Rate Increases 
With respect to rate increases, as a regulated utility, Energy+’s profits are determined based on a rate of 
return, as set by the OEB. Distribution rates are set, based on the cost of providing the services to 
customers, plus a rate of return (profit) to its shareholders. Energy+ reinvests approximately 50% of its 
profits on an annual basis in the business and the remainder is paid out in the form of an annual dividend 
to its owners, the City of Cambridge and the Township of North Dumfries. These dividends are used to 
fund services such as road maintenance, public transit, parks and other municipal programs. 

 
  Harmonization of Rates 

With respect to the proposed plan to harmonize the rates for Cambridge North Dumfries customers and 
County of Brant customers, Energy+ recognizes that under this proposal, some customers will pay 
more, and some customers will pay less. This adjustment, however, will ensure that all customers 
within a customer class are paying the same rate for the services they receive from Energy+ 
commencing in 2019.  In making this proposal, Energy+ considered that all customers within a customer 
class, regardless of where they live, receive the same services, expect the same level of customer 
service, and expect the same levels of reliability 

 
In 2014, as part of the acquisition of the former Brant County Power Inc., Energy+ committed to 
harmonizing the rates in 2019. 

 
Energy+ prepared a calculation of the estimated distribution rates for Cambridge North Dumfries 
customers, as if the amalgamation transaction with Brant Count Power Inc. had not occurred.  The 
results demonstrate that the proposed residential customer distribution rates requested in the rate 
application, are approximately $1.12 less in 2019, than they would have otherwise been, in the absence 
of the joining together of the two utilities. 
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Purchase of Office Space - Cambridge 
In the rate application, Energy+ has proposed to move administration staff to a single location, 
triggered by the increase of staff and expanded service territory.  However, the purchase of Brant 
County Power, the amalgamation and subsequent creation of Energy+ has benefitted all customers.   
Since the amalgamation, Energy+ has achieved operating cost savings and efficiencies. By way of 
illustration, the 2019 proposed operating expenditures of Energy+ are $18.6MM, compared to the 2014 
combined operating expenditures of $18.4MM, representing an increase of only 0.9% over a five-year 
period, which is well below inflation over the same time period.   Energy+ believes that a less than 1% 
increase in proposed operating expenditures over five years demonstrates our commitment to 
successfully controlling costs, in alignment with customer stated preferences. 

 
We encourage you to review the contents of the presentation, shared at the July 11th Community 
Meeting, hosted by the OEB. The presentation can be found on our website at the following link:  
https://www.energyplus.ca/en/myhome/2019-cost-of-service-rate-application.asp. The slides outline 
the proposed operating expenditures, capital investments, as well as information with respect to the 
historical and proposed Residential Distribution Charges for each service territory, from 2011 to the 
2019 proposed rate change, and a comparison of Energy+’s proposed distribution rates with other local 
distribution companies. 

I would be pleased to address any additional questions or concerns that you may have. I can be reached 
at shughes@energyplus.ca or 519-621-3530 Ext. 2638. 

 

Sincerely, 
ENERGY+ INC. 

 

 
 

Sarah Hughes, CPA, CA, C.Dir. 
Chief Financial Officer 

 

Cc: Board Secretary, Ontario Energy Board 
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